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Mead Lane Moorings
Date of Meeting 16-Jan-20

The Issue To receive a report on the recent consultation on the Moorings and to 
consider future options.

The decision RESOLVED (unanimously) that the Cabinet agreed to:

2.1 Request from officers to undertake a structural survey of the river 
bank at Mead Lane and as part of the survey consider the suitability of 
this land for future moorings. This request is subject to approval of the 
revenue budget provision by Cabinet/Council in February 2020.

2.2 Request that officers report back to Cabinet once the results of the 
structural survey are known, to enable Cabinet to make an informed 
decision on the long term use of this land

2.3 In the interim period (whilst the survey is undertaken) Cabinet to 
decide whether to remove moorings at mead lane, or remove the 48 hour 
mooring facility (leaving the 14 day), or leave the existing arrangements in 
place.

2.4 Request that officers undertake further analysis of residential mooring 
arrangements along the river, to include arrangements for boaters 
and their families.

Rationale for 
decision

The council undertook works to stabilise the river bank adjacent to Mead 
lane around 2004/5.  It appears that the stabilisation works resulted in the 
site becoming more attractive for residential moorings.  Over the 
subsequent years complaints from the local community about unregulated 
moorings increased and the council agreed to introduced a mooring trial 
(2016/17), with the aim of addressing these concerns.  The trial resulted in 
the provision of a mixture of 14 day and 48 hour residential moorings 
(there are more 14 days moorings).  Mooring posts and an information 
board were installed.  Revenue resources were not identified to 
coordinate the monitoring of the moorings, including overstays.  Where 
appropriate, complaints have been investigated on a case by case basis 
by individual services at the council.  There is a strong feeling in the 
community that the council should have allocated resources to enhance 
monitoring/compliance checks and for any follow up action. The council 
did explore with the Canal & Rivers Trust if they could manage these 
moorings but at the time this wasn’t supported due to lack of capacity and 
no commitment from the council to allocate resources.

Other options 
considered

There are two options available to Cabinet at this time – to either make a 
decision without the benefit of an up to date survey or put in place an 
interim arrangement until the results of an up to date structural survey of 
the riverbank are known.  As this is such a specialist area of work it may 
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take several months before the survey is completed and the report 
received.  River conditions need to be suitable for the undertaking of a 
survey.  During this interim period Cabinet could make a decision to 
remove all mooring facilities, leave the existing mooring arrangements in 
place, or reduce the number of moorings – retaining the 14 day facility.    
Consideration should be given to a number of matters including safety 
and suitability of the riverbank, the needs of boaters to access suitable 
moorings and the risks of legal challenge and associated costs. There is 
no evidence that the residential moorings are having/not having an impact 
upon the structural stability of the bank at this time.  
The Cabinet could decide to make a final decision on the future of the 
moorings/land at Mead Lane.  However, this would be without benefit of 
an up to date structural survey.  This information is considered necessary 
before any decision can be taken.

The Decision is subject to Call-In within 5 working days of publication of the decision
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